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A message from Seminarian William Johnstone – I am very much looking forward to joining you for the year at Holy Cross Parish. This is my second stint as a seminarian for the Diocese of Westminster. I completed most of my training for the priesthood some years ago at the English College in Rome but I subsequently took a break from seminary life, which lasted more than twelve years. During that time, I worked for the St Barnabas Society and later qualified as an archivist. The pull towards the priesthood never really left me and after applying to the Diocese to continue my formation I now find myself beginning a pastoral placement in Parsons Green. I am most grateful to Fr Michael for offering me a home in the presbytery and I look forward to meeting everyone and getting to know the parish in the coming weeks.
The Holy Cross Charity Ball 2019 – Reminder – The Holy Cross Parish Community Charity Ball will raise funds for the Chelsea Community Hospital School, the Holy Cross Catholic Primary School and the Fulham Bilingual School. Please join us on 26th October 2019 to raise funds for these three outstanding schools!  The event will start at 7.30pm with a Champagne Reception followed by a Three Course Meal, Live Auction, a Raffle and a night of music fit for dancing. Tickets can now be purchased on line at https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/ under the heading ‘Holy Cross Charity Ball’ or by completing a booking form, copies of which are now available in the Church porch. This will be a major parish community event. Tickets will be £110 each. (If you book online, Eventbrite will charge a booking fee of £7.85.) Please give this event your support. For more information, e-mail holycrosscharityball@gmail.com or contact Monica on 07896 639 569 or Catherine on 07909 896 439. If you are planning on purchasing tickets could we please ask you to do so as soon as possible. Many thanks
Home Mission Sunday - Next weekend we celebrate ‘Home Mission Sunday’ and there will be a retiring collection to support the Bishops in their work of spreading the Gospel in England and Wales. Many thanks for your support 

Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross – Our parish patronal feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross will be celebrated next weekend Saturday 14th and Sunday 15th September. This will replace the 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time. 

First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion Programme 2020 – for children in Year 3 (from Sept 2019) and above will commence in January 2020. Registration for the course will take place after the Sunday Masses over two weekends on 5th/6th October and 12th/13th October 2019. Applications can only be completed then, and will not be issued beforehand. There is the reasonable expectation that eligible children and their parent(s) are practising their faith and participating at Mass every Sunday, as part of our parish community. If you have any further questions, please refer to Mrs Alexandra Fisher, the parish catechetical coordinator at   alexandrafisher@rcdow.org.uk  or speak to her after the Sunday Masses.

Support Victims of Modern Slavery Classical Concert– On Wednesday 25th September, at 6pm., in St Mary's Church, Cadogan Street; Chelsea, SW3 2QR the Janus Ensemble, alongside soloists Ariana Kashefi (cello) and Oliver Wass (harp) will present an evening of classical music, in aid of Caritas Bakhita House and Saint John Of God Hospitaller Services. Drinks and food will be provided during the intermission. Tickets are available to purchase by searching for the event title on the app Eventbrite. 

BUILDING YOUR JERUSALEM: Simple truths to guide your faith –by Ms. Sally Baffour (Author, and a parishioner of Holy Cross) and Rev Fr. Michael Williams SJ (Author)  This book will give you a refreshing view of Christian ethics. In it, you will learn some universal principles, as well as a pragmatic and down-to-earth approach to Christianity. At a very fundamental level, it will help you understand, moral Christian values, that will smoothly guide your faith, regardless of where you are, on your journey. As an act of Christian charity, all the proceeds of this book are being donated to the Thank U Libraries project by both co-authors. By purchasing this book, you are partnering with them, to help spread literacy to end poverty in some of the most destitute places in the world, through the Thank U Libraries project. Thank U for your support. Available from Amazon.co.uk for £10 (Kindle) or £13.95 (paperback)

Statues – In case you were wondering where they have gone, the two statues of St Antony of Padua and St Joseph have been sent away for repair and redecoration as they are in a very poor state. The two statues of St Therese of Lisieux (The Little Flower) and St Jude Thaddeus (patron of difficult cases) have recently been refurbished and are now in new positions in the Church porch. 

Our Parish, Our Needs, Our Responsibility - Stewardship and Planned Giving at Holy Cross - If you would like a box of weekly offertory donation envelopes, or want to give to the parish by standing order (bankers order) and Gift Aid your donations, then please take and complete a form available on the table in the Church today and post it through the Presbytery letterbox, or bring it with you next time you are at Mass. 

School References - How to obtain a ‘Certificate of Catholic Practice’ from Fr Michael

The purpose of obtaining a reference from any parish priest to support a parental request for a child to gain admission to a Catholic School is to establish regular and genuine Catholic practice; that is, participation at Mass every Sunday and a commitment to the work and ministry of the parish community. If you are planning on asking Fr Michael for a reference from September, please make sure he knows you, and please adhere strictly to the following guidelines:
1. All Certificates of Catholic Practice must be requested by e mail only   michaeldaley@rcdow.org.uk  Parents should indicate what Mass they participate in at the weekend. 
2. Fr Michael will require the full name of your child, date of birth and home address with postcode. 
3. A photograph of the parents with their child must be submitted by e mail attachment. 
4. Parents must indicate how many references they require. 

In accordance with the Diocese of Westminster General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) all information and images used by the parish office will be deleted once certificates have been approved and completed. 
We pray for the faithful departed: Recently deceased; Nina Hillgarth, Fr Tom Quinn, Hannah Doherty and all who have died because of conflict, war, terrorism, violent crime or natural disaster. Anniversaries: Claire-Anne Nolan, Cardinal Cormac Murphy O’Connor, Father Michael Durand, Anne Hedgeland and Olivia Mullaney. We pray for those who are sick: Kate Hartin, Gillian McLauchlan, Ruth Doyle, Frank Palamara, Jenny Guest, Philippa Sirach, Lesley Bathfield and all the suffering and housebound in our parish.
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23RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME (YEAR C) 7TH / 8TH SEPTEMBER  2019





 




















MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS








Sat 7th Sep: 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time


6.30pm	|  Private Intentions 





Sun 8th Sep: 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time


9.30am	|  People of the Parish  


11.30am	|  Nina Hillgarth RIP 


 


Mon 9th Sep: Feria


9.30am	|  Stephen Myers Senior RIP          





Tues 10th Sep: Feria


9.30am	|  Pope Francis (Ints)


                     


Weds 11th Sep:  *** No Mass ***


   


Thurs 12th Sep: Feria


9.30am	|  Jean Guildhary and Rose Capiron RIP   





Fri 13th Sep: St John Chrysostom, Bishop & Doctor


9.30am	|  Intercession to Holy Spirit for renewal of faith 





Sat 14th Sep: The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 


(Parish Feast will be celebrated on 14th / 15th Sept)


  


********************************************************************


Reconciliation (Confession) - The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available on Saturday from 5.45pm to 6.15pm or on request.





9.30 am Sunday Family Mass Information - During term time only (based on Holy Cross School dates) there is a Creche provided for under 3’s at the 9.30am Mass. This allows parents to leave their children in a safe environment for the duration of the Mass. Please take them to the 22 Cortayne Road entrance to the Parsons Green Nursery and collect them promptly once Mass is over. All volunteer helpers are expected to be DBS (Disclosure and Barring Service) accredited in accordance with the Diocese of Westminster Safeguarding policy. If you do not use the crèche, babies are always welcome to remain in Church. However, you are kindly requested to take your child to the back of the Church, behind the glass wall, if they are disruptive. If you bring toys to the Church, please ensure they are not hard or noisy. Soft toys only please. Many thanks. 





Holy Cross Children’s Liturgy – Children’s Liturgy sessions run every Sunday morning at the 9.30am Mass but only during school term time. There are two groups (1) for children aged from three to five years old (2) for children aged six to eight years old.  Children are called forward to go to their special liturgy once the 9.30am Mass commences and return after the bidding prayers.


Church etiquette – Please make every effort be at Mass in good time. When you are in Church, please do not use mobile phones. To text, or make/receive calls. Please dispose of food wrappers and tea/coffee cups before you arrive. Many thanks to all for the efforts we are making to make our Church a more prayerful, special and sacred space.
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SACRAMENTS





Baptism - Before any child is baptised, Fr Michael would wish to meet parents, at least one of whom should be a baptised practising Catholic, for a pre baptism interview. Please see him after Sunday Mass, and he will give you an application form. Once completed and received, he will then contact you to arrange a meeting. Catholic parents should please provide copies of their own baptismal certificate and attach it to the application. 





First Reconciliation/First Holy Communion Programme Registration for the 2020 programme will take place in October 2019. If you have any questions or queries, please speak to Alexandra, the parish catechetical coordinator on 0207 736 1068 or she can be reached by e mail (see above)





Confirmation for Young People - The programme leading to the Sacrament of Confirmation for the Young People of our parish (School Year 9 and upwards, but no older than 18 years) takes place annually. Registration for the 2020 course will take place in Lent 2020. If you have any questions or queries, please speak to Alexandra, the parish catechetical coordinator on 0207 736 1068 or she can be reached by e mail (see above)





Adult Confirmation - If you are a baptised Catholic over 18 years old, but for whatever reason did not receive the Sacraments of First Holy Communion or Confirmation, please contact Fr Michael, who will instruct you about the process of completing the Sacraments of Initiation. 





Want to become a Catholic? - If you come to Mass here, and are not baptised; or perhaps have been baptised and belong to another Church/Christian community, but would like to be received and confirmed into the Catholic Church, please take an inquiry form available from the Church porch and return it to Fr Michael in the parish office





Marriage - Engaged couples seeking marriage in Church should inform Fr Michael at least six months before the intended wedding date so that there is enough time for all the necessary administration to be completed. This requirement applies to marriages taking place here in the parish, in other parts of the UK, and overseas. 





Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick - is available to all those who seek healing in body, mind or spirit. Please contact Fr Michael if you would like to receive it, especially if you are going into hospital..The Sacrament of anointing will also be administered to those who need it during the 9.30am Mass on the First Saturday of every month. This requirement applies to marriages taking place here in the parish, in other parts of the UK, and overseas.





Prayers and Mass intentions - If there is anyone you wish to pray for, living or deceased, then please e-mail or call the parish office or speak to Fr Michael after Mass and we will include them in the prayers of our parish community. If you wish to have Mass offered for a particular intention, please refer to Annie in the parish office or to Fr Michael after Mass.





Safeguarding - The Safeguarding representative for Holy Cross Parish, Parsons Green, Mrs Zoe Attard, can be reached at � HYPERLINK "mailto:parsonsgreensg@safeguardrcdow.org.uk" �parsonsgreensg@safeguardrcdow.org.uk� or via the parish office on 0207 736 1068.











